



## OFFICE OF THE SECRETARY

1509 West Seventh Street, Suite 401 Post Office Box 3278 Little Rock, Arkansas 72203-3278 Phone: (501) 682-2242 Fax: (501) 682-1029 www.arkansas.gov/dfa

August 6, 2021

Senator Jonathan Dismang, Co-Chair Representative Michelle Gray, Co-Chair Performance Evaluation & Expenditure Review Committee Arkansas Legislative Council State Capitol Building Little Rock, AR 72201

RE: FY22 Appropriation and/or Fund Transfer Request(s)

Dear Co-Chairs:

I am forwarding for appropriate action as required by law, the attached Appropriation and/or Fund Transfer Request(s) that have received my approval as Chief Fiscal Officer of the State.

Sincerely, Larry WWalther

Larry W. Walther Cabinet Secretary

LWW

Attachment(s)





## Arkansas Department of Health

4815 West Markham Street • Little Rock, Arkansas 72205-3867 • Telephone (501) 661-2000 Governor Asa Hutchinson José R. Romero, MD, Secretary of Health

July 9, 2021

Larry Walther, Secretary Department of Finance & Administration 1509 West 7th Street, Suite 401 Little Rock, AR 72201

RE: Arkansas Minority Health Commission Promotional Items Request Transfer

Dear Mr. Walther,

From

The Arkansas Minority Health Commission of the Department of Health requests appropriation transfer of \$15,000 from Operating Expenses (502:00:02) to Promotional Items (509:00:28) in accordance with Act 6 of 2021 Section 3.

> Business Area: 0319 Fund: TSE0100 Funds Center: 463 Functional Area: PROF Commitment: 509:00:28 Commitment: 502:00:02 To

Amount: \$15,000

Initiated Act 1 of 2000 (Targeted State Needs Program) charged the Commission with performing broad outreach and awareness to minority communities throughout the state. This is accomplished through numerous health fairs, public forums, and awareness events throughout the year. To attract members of these communities, incentives and promotional items are necessary. This request will allow the Commission to purchase promotional items (pens, measuring tapes, cups, brochures, etc.) and other collaterals to meet our legislative mandate.

If you would like additional information, I can be contacted by email at jo.thompson@arkansas .gov or by phone at 501-280-4157.

Your consideration of this request is greatly appreciated.

hompson

Sincerely,

Chief Financial Officer

Arkansas Department of Health

CC: Don Adams, Deputy Director for Administrative Operations Matt Gilmore, Boards and Commissions Coordinator